

THE SCOOP

Week of September 17, 2019

Calendar

Sept 20 Walk-a-thon

Sept 20 Fox Cities Fun Run!!

Sept 25 Prayer at the Pole

Sept 26 1/2 Day School

Parent/Teacher conferences

Oct 7 Open Board Meeting for Parents

at CLS

Fox Cities Fun Run

Fox Cities Fun Run—Friday Sept 20th at the Fox Cities T-Rats Stadium—**Register by Thursday, Sept 19th**

Online Registration at the website http://foxcitiesmarathon.org/

More information on the bulletin board outside of Mrs. Pickering's office

This is a wonderful event that our school has been blessed to do well in the last couple of years & has been able to earn us an extra \$1,000 through School Specialty. There is a \$10 fee for students to participate in the fun run itself but students have also enjoyed all the other games, face painting & activities that are provided

during the evening.
If you have any questions about the event, please contact Mrs.
Seiske



Chapel Offerings

Every Tuesday your child(ren) will be bringing home an envelope designated for the chapel offering on Wednesday. This year CLS will be supporting various charities/organizations. The first one "Mother & Unborn Baby Care Inc." is a local organization empowering individuals to make life-affirming decisions through education and medical services. http://www.fvmubc.org/

Faith Lutheran Church is hosting a baby shower to benefit Mother & Unborn Baby Care

Sunday Sept. 29 from 1pm - 3pm At Celebration Lutheran Church

Gifts are not required to attend, but if you'd like to bring something for the parents, the greatest needs are: diapers (newborn, sz 5 & 6), wipes, \$5 gas gift cards and monetary donations.

What's For Lunch?

Wed	09/18	Tuna Sandwiches, WG Bread, Grapes, peppers w/dip & milk
Thurs	09/19	Mac & Cheese, Sliced Turkey, Mixed Fruit, Cauliflower & Milk
Fri	09/20	NO HOT LUNCH—ALL DAY SCHOOL FIELD TRIP
Mon	09/23	Baked Potato Bar (Ham & Cheese) WG Bread Stick, Apples & Milk
Tues	09/24	Catch of the Day, WG Brown Rice, Green Beans, Pears & Milk

Book Fair is Coming!!

There is SNOW Much to READ!!

The Fall Book Fair is coming: September 23 to September 28
Is it too early to think about snow? YES, but the Artic Blast Book
Fair is coming!!

3 Great Ways to help spread the love of reading with children at CLS:

- Volunteer to help by working shift it is easy and rewarding!
- 2. Purchase a book to donate to a classroom each teacher will make a wish list!
- 3. Donate \$5 for teachers to use to download an e-book for use on the CLS IPad devices

Our games our always a blast, this year if you buy a teacher a book, your child's name will be entered to win a dilly bar party for their class!! Buy more than one book, enter your name that many times. Also, if you spend \$10 at the fair, your name will be entered to win a poster!! We will enter your child's name with every increment of \$10. Happy shopping!!

If you are interested in helping with the book fair, just sign-up in the lobby or contact Bailey
Huss at 920-915-7592 or by email at
BCHuss86@gmail.com.

Field Trip



Friday Sept. 20 is our all school field trip to N.E.W. Lutheran/New Zoo. Parents, please dress your kids appropriately for the weather & good walking shoes. Also, everyone needs to bring a cold lunch that day. And a water bottle too! Bus leaves school at 8:30 & return about 3:15 **Please remember to turn your permission slips in...we don't want your child to

miss out on this field trip**





THE SCOOP

Week of September 17, 2019

CLS Family Prayers

Dear Father, We pray our teachers will be filled with wisdom. We pray our community will be full of hope. May we run with your love, build on your truth, play with your joy, share your forgiveness, rest in your wisdom everyday. Amen

Include in your prayers this week:

Schmerse Family (Grace 3K, & Noah 2)

Staff

Barber Family (CLS 5K/1)

Reminder

Prayer at the Pole

Wednesday, Sept. 25 at 8:00am Everyone is welcome to attend!!



Friendly Reminder



Parents, please remember to let the office know if your child/children will be absent from school. Also, if you need to pick your child/children up for any reason, they must be signed out before leaving & signed back in when returning. Thank you for your cooperation.

Dress Code Reminder

On page 21 of the Parent/Student Handbook is a section that spells out our dress code. As Christians, we are "in the world, but not of the world". Our clothing, our actions, our speech set us apart. Adhering to a dress codes generates positive pressure for kids to stand out as unique based on what they do, rather than how they dress or the color of their hair.

- Extremes with hair color are to be avoided. Colors that do not occur naturally in human hair are not allowed.
- Shorts and skirts should reach at least mid-thigh.
- No spaghetti straps.

To read the Dress Code in full, you may access the Parent/ Student Handbook on the school website, or stop in the office to review this information.

Appleton Octoberfest—CLS Booth—Donations Needed!!

CLS will be hosting a booth again this year at Octoberfest Sept 28th and we're selling our "Famous" Pulled Pork Sundae's!

Have you had a pulled pork sundae? It's pulled pork, mashed potatoes and beans-all things delicious!

<u>**DONATIONS NEEDED...VARIETY OF SPICY BBQ SAUCES**</u>

We still need volunteers to work the booth in the afternoon.

Please check your email, a direct sign up link was sent to all families,



Faith is doing a bake sale booth, so come & enjoy dessert also!!

Please reach out to **Krista Preissner** with any questions—krpreissner@gmail.com

